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Meeting Place  
See you this month 
for the August 3 
Potluck. At the 
home of Cheri 
Storey, 10203 E. 
18-th, Spokane 
Valley. Please 
bring a dish to 
share and chairs 
for yourselves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This years Montana 500 was run on June 18, 19 and 20 out of Havre, 
Montana.  Cars came from many of the western states and our club 
was well represented by Mark and Janice Hutchinson, Tom and Susie 
Carnegie, Rick and Carla Carnegie, Gene Kicha, Jillian Caples, Lee 
Burgess, Nan and Dave Robison and Mike Robison.  The roads were 
straight and flat, the weather was windy and it was really 'big sky 
country.  Mark walked off with the first place trophy by averaging 
over 53 mph for the 500 miles.  Second place was won by Garrett 
Green of Orange, CA and third place was won by Gary Ebert of Port 
Orchard, WA.  Congratulations to all.  Next years event will probably 
be based out of Thompson Falls and will be a very scenic run. (see pg.-8)  



 

 

OFFICERS ETC. NAMES PHONE #’S OFFICERS ETC.  PHONE #’S 

President:   Nan Robison 924-8654 Photo albums: Help wanted  

Vice President: Erik Hutchinson 939-3572 Library:  Gene Kicha’s 
shop  

926-4872 

Secretary:   Mark Hutchinson 448-2819 Road Cleanup:  Wes Miller 509-467-6772 (h) 

Treasurer: Allen Henzen 455-8997 Programs: Safety 
/Seminars 

Mike Robison 924-8654 

Editors  

stacey27t@comcast.net 

Alan & Suzie  
Stacey 
3555 N. Freya St. 
Spokane, WA 
99217 

487-2936-(h) 
230-8711– (Suzie C 
230-7522- (Alan) 

2006 Banquet: 

Assistants needed 

Jim Patterson 509-299-7357 

Co-Editor and e-
mailer:  

Jim Patterson  509-299-7357 Graphics and 
design:  

Jeff Hipp hippgrafix@aol.com 

Paper Co-
ordinators:  

Whiteleys  624-0933 Blood Bank:  Charlie Almeda 448-2506 

Roster Editor:  Jim Patterson 509-299-7357 Sunshine:  Jean Almeda 448-2508 

Photographer:  Glen Whiteley 624-0933 Car Club Council: Charlie Almeda 448-2506 

Calendar editor:  Glen Whiteley 624-0933 Welcoming:  Mike Stromo 725-4531 

Refreshments: Candy Burgess 

 

924-0898 

 

Tours Dave Robison 924-8654 

Legal:  Harvey Durhan  Webmaster Allen Henzen Henzen9@aol.com 

 

Co-Photographer: Jillian Caples 893-8965    

WHO YA GONNA CALL? OFFICERS AND CHAIRMEN 

Dues are $20 per year.  They are now 
past due. All correspondence should be 
directed to the mailing address.  Ads 
for Ford parts and cars wanted and for 
sale and submissions only should be 
sent to the editor via email or snail 
mail.  Deadline for submissions is  the 
18th of the month..   

Club mailing address is: 

IEMTFCA: POB 11708 

Spokane, WA 99211-1708 

spokanemodeltclub.com 
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“His-Rides 3-rd Car & Motorcycle Show” 
On Saturday, July 14, 07 there was a Car Show at His Place 
Church in Post Falls. There was about 40 cars and Motorcycles. 
Suzie Stacey won 3-rd with our 1927-T. Alan Stacey brought his 
1915-T also (front).  It was above 100-degress.  The Church gave 
us lots of free: bottled water, ice tea, pop and hot dogs. They also 
had a “Blow Up Contest” (draining the radiators) between a Nis-
san and Toyota.  The car that lasted long was the Toyota (8-
Minute-and it ran out of gas).  The Nissan blew at 3 minutes.  The 
Toyota cooled down, then they added water, gas and it started 
again.  Tom Hutton owner planned to drive it home. 
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President’s Message 

 

AUGUST  2007 

Inland Empire Model T Ford 
Club   

There was no notes for July 07.  The next 
meeting is August 03 at Cheri Storey’s 
house for the pot luck.  See you there. 

Respectfully submitted;  Mark C. Hut-

Walla Walla Whirlwind Tour 
 Once again Walla Walla has fantastic a, educational and fun 
loving adventure tour. A trip t he giant wind energy center at 
Wallula, near the Oregon boarder was amazing. Those windmills 
are bigger than they look. Atop those hills. Each wind turbine 
sits on 42 sq. ft. of concrete and the tower is 242 ft high and the 
total weight is 150,208 lbs (approximately 75 tons). Each blade is 
of he propeller is 77 ft long and weights 3,300 lbs and the rotor 

bub weighs 6000 lbs. Its 
like going back to school 
and studying new things. 

Then off to tour the Bro-
etje Orchards, near Pres-
cott, WA to the larges 

private apple orchards in the United States covering over 5000 
acres of different apples trees and having 900 employees. They 
fed us there at their warehouse dinning room and furnished live 

dancing and music (great show). 
Dinner that night at private 
home tat had a golf course in 
front of the home where we 
parked 70 some cares and gain 
had live Blue Grass music. 

On Sunday we toured a private 
collection in the hills of Walla 
Walla to see one of the greatest 

collection of rare old cars in he country. This garage was de-
signed I a circle so you could  drive into the circle an d have each 
car side by side facing in and upstairs circular balcony for its 
viewers. In this collection were a 1910 White Steam engine, 1907 
Franklin with barrel nose, 1901 Packard, 1 cyl oldest running car 
in the world, 1903 Toledo 2 cyl, 1912 Speedwell, 1903 Small Ar-
row, 1908 Packard, toured Russia in 1909, 1912 Hudson, English 
body one of only five, 1908 Compound 2 cyl 1910 Mitchell, 1910 
Electric and many more. Now ladies ad gentlemen that was a 
show plus a catered dinner. 

The Spokane T Club has 8 cars to show off (not all T’s) but repre-
sented the club will. Plus tow guests, former members Jim and 
Margaret Sill in the 1955Crown Vicky, and Deer Parks Mike and 
Diane Barrett in their 1927 Lincoln Dual Cowl Sport phaeton, 
among the regulars were Charlie and Jean Almeda, Gene Kitcha, 
Don Nelson and his grandson, Bill Mullins and his family, Alan 
McSweeny and Ada Bidle, Larry and Norma Skidmore and Glen 
and Hazel Whitely. Sunday evening dinner banquet at Walla 
Walla Country Club and it was a great evening and fun was had 
by all.              GW 

                          Howdy, 

Wow is it hot out there!!!  Just the type of 
weather to drive around in open 
"T's".  Catch a little sun and stay cool with 
the top down.  Unless your Mark Hutchin-
son.  His mode of speed travel is put up the 
top and let the wind take you!!!  Actually a 
great big congratulations goes to Mark with 
the winning of the Montana 500.  Man, did 
he every cook.  Not only with speed, but I 
understand on hot days that it is really 
toasty under that top with the side curtains 
up.  Ah, the price we pay for fame.  All jest-
ing aside, Mark did a great job, and I offer 
my congratulations! Also a big thank-you to 
Erik Hutchinson on the running of the 
Model T booth at the swap meet.  He did a 
great job organizing the gate duty and 
booth duty.  We had some items to sell at 
the booth, but need more variety for next 
year.  I spent to much money, but I hear I 
wasn't the biggest spender.  That made my 
husband happy.  The Assembly Team did 
well.  They didn't beat the fastest time, but 
did a nice job for the first co-ed team.  Had 
a pretty good turn out for the demonstra-
tions and lots of interest.  Hope that it con-
tinues at future events.  Look forward to 
seeing all of you at the August picnic. 

Nan 
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 Members Work @ The Model T Club Booth & The Gates at Spokane Swap Meet  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It this year the 
members came to 

the call.  We had a lot of the help like Dennis Secaur, but it was tight. Many of the members we saw includ-
ing Mike Crabb, who always has a joke for us.   It was nice to see our members & friends. For next year we 
are looking for more people to help staff the Model T booth at the Spokane Swap Meet for next July 2008, 
38th Annual Early Ford V-8 Club Swap Meet -Spokane Fair & Expo Center .  This function helps the Ford 
V-8 Club, and our club. This year it was very hot on from Friday thru Sunday but we have a much better lo-
cation that was in the shade and was both more visible to the public and closer to the action! Last year we did 
not attract as much interest due in part to the location given to the club as a result of construction to the main 
building. This year the Model T Club was still indoors but had the advantage of being close to the outdoor 
booths that helped. With this new location, we think we had a much larger turnout at the booth. Alan Stacey 
made 30 extra copies of the “Fender Chatter” for handing out. Erik Hutchinson coordinated our volunteers to 
aid in staffing it over the Swap Meet weekend. It went fairly smooth. Again next year we will be asking that 
T Club members please try to spare 2 hours over the course of the weekend to help watch the T Club's booth. 
With everyone's help, we can turn the next years Swap Meet into a successful swap meet. The Club needs 
your help at functions.  If you have time to spare, please join us.  For the Volunteers, THANK YOU! For the 
next years Swap Meet look forward to seeing everyone there. A big Thank You to the co-ed Assembly Team 
we hear you were great! 

Sunshine Report:   

Get Well Cards to:  Wes Miller - Jim Patterson - Don Nelson. 

 Blood Bank Report   0 units.  We Need BLOOD! For those of you that can Donate Blood 
PLEASE call and make an appointment to do so soon!   

 Thank You For Those Who Went to The INCC   Scholarship Down Town Car Show  
July 19, 2007  

A Note From : Lucille Knutson - Spokane Model “T” Club, Thank You.  For the 
many kindnesses  extended to me and our family in memory of Palmer,  we thank 
you. I appreciate it.  So many sent cards and letters, all were so comforting. 
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August 

3-4 Wanderer’s James Dean Day Show 8:00am 

 Chewelah City Park, Chewelah, WA 

18th Cops and Kids Open Car Show (Night Show 6:30pm) 

 Riverside and Washington-Downtown Spokane 

September 

9th Tour with T-Club & (HCCA) Horseless  

 Carriage Club for Picnic. Meet @ Albertson - 
 Trent & Argonne 10:00 a.m. for a tour. (chance 
 from August  5-th - Sorry for the goof I did - 
 Alan) 

14-15  George Smith Memorial Tour at Old Town, ID 

16th    Just Park It Tour, CARS Clubs - Spokane.  

22nd  Route 53 Diner Show-n-Shine + Music10:00 am 

  13668 W. Hwy 53, Rathdrum, WA 

25th  Pork Chop Run to Little Bennie’s Drive in 5:00pm  

  E. 11923 Trent, Spokane, WA 

October  

 7-th  Model T Driving School, October, 7, 2007 

Our New E-mail:  The Stacey’s (The Editors)  have a new E-mail.  For “all” Club business, please send 
to our new e-mail at: stacey27t@comcast.net   

Each Wednesday: Steer Inn on 
 N. Division 5:00 p.m. on.  
 
Each Thursday:  Dairy Queen 
 (Misfires) at Argonne 
 and Trent 5:00 p.m. on. 
On     Thursday April 26th will     
          Be the first car cruise at  
          Route-53 - Rathdrum Id. 
 

Candy’s Cookie Corner  

August: 

 Annual Potluck 

 Bring our chairs and  

 A dish. 

September: 

 Call Candy as we 
 need COOKIES!!!! 

Spice of Life:   - From: Sandy Dyer                
RHUBARB CUSTARD PIE 

                                   2  CRUST PIE 

  

COMBINE:  

3 EGGS BEATEN     3 TBS. MILK    2 CUPS SUGAR     1/4 CUP FLOUR 

3/4 TSP. NUTMEG/CINNAMON     4 CUPS CUT UP RHUBARB    

  

POUR INTO BOTTOM PIE CRUST.  LAY TOP CRUST OVER TOP AND SEAL 

EDGES.  BAKE 400 DEG FOR 60 MIN  
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Tuesday-Nights:  

The guys and gals  worked hard for the Montana-500  the results show.  Mark Hutchinson was 
the winner.  Tweedy Bird was fixed at the frame.  But the work held after welding the frame.  
Nan, Tom, Mike and Rick fixes it well, since Nan ran the race. Dennis Secaur brought his road-
ster in to show and get it running. He as able to drive it off the trailer and drove it to the gas 
station to get some gas. Nice work Dennis and all those that help get this car started. 

Tom has the right parts, and there is a lot of help.  Plan on coming down to Tuesday-Nights at 
Antique Auto Ranch.  

Downtown Scholarship Car Show:  

The Downtown Scholarship Car Show brought over 250 cars, including 8-T’s on a warm Thurs-
day night on  July 19-th.  Attended for the Club with their T’s were:  Alan & Suzie Stacey-27-
T, Jean & Charley Almeda-19-T-Speedster, Lee Burgess-16-T-Touring, Erik Hutchinson-24-T, 
Tom Carnegie 26-Coup & Glen Whiteley with his 15-Touring.  We saw members such Don 
Rohrer, Mike Robison & Jillan Caples. It was a wonderful night! The crowds walked from Lin-
coln street to Stevens street, since Riverside was blocked for the car show.  The INCCC did a 
very good for the Car Show.  Tom Carnegie brought his maps and information from his US-
Tour.  We meet a lot of people including various couples who “have some old T’s in their ga-
rage”. Let’s hope this people can be future members.  Glen, Charley, Lee, Suzie, Erik and the 
others talked to a lot of people, and told then about our club, Antique Auto Ranch and Tuesday 
Nights. All and all it was a great night.  If you didn’t came to the Downtown Scholarship, plan 
on next years. It’s fun and meet lots of car owners and see the show.  
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A Note From Ron Buczyk: Hello All: 

The news is out that the September 22, 2007 Centennial Celebration of the Denny Mansion at Lake Washington will 
include several descendants of the 1851 pioneers who landed on Alki Beach, Seattle, Washington. Also neighboring 
Museum of History and Industry (MOHAI) is joining with their own exhibit and part of the activities. The Children’s Hos-
pital, another neighboring participant celebrating 100 years will have displays as well. The Duwamish Tribe will be rep-
resented and will present entertainment and Native American culture. We have confirmed that a 1911 steamboat on a 
trailer will be displayed as well as early 1900 fire engine. It comes to mind with all the event organizers that 2008 is the 
centennial year for the Ford Model T. We are preparing a central place of honor near the Denny Mansion front entrance 
for the display of a Model T and perhaps an area 10’ x 10’ popup information booth on anything you would like to dis-
play.  We are still waiting for interested owners of restored Model Ts to respond. The event is scheduled to begin at 10 
AM - 7PM and lunch and refreshments will be provided free of charge to all exhibitors. A party is planned for exhibitors 
inside the Denny Mansion as a follow-up celebration in October. We are looking forward to hear from Model T owners 
interested in becoming part of the September 22 2007 Centennial Celebration. 

 Best regards,  Ron Buczyk -  207 Thrasher Ave NE North Bend, WA 98045 

Thank - You!!!!! 
From 2nd Harvest & 

From Alan & Suzie: 
A very big Thank You! To all 
of you that helped with this 
show.  
Alan Stacey, Suzie Stacey from 
the Model T Club, Cody Smith 
and Dave Jeschke from Albert-
son all went to the 2nd Harvest 
kick off for Hunger Awareness 
Week. Jason Clark and Rod 
Wieber from 2nd Harvest were 
some of the speaker to let us 
know what was done in June 
and what 2nd Harvest was do-
ing with the food and money 
that we (the club) raised. 

This year show raised $628.00 
in cash that will be use to buy 
$6280.00 worth of food. With 
the Car Show and Albertsons 
food drive weekend the total of 
food taken in was 1783 lb. This 
almost filled the truck that 2nd 
Harvest uses for Tom’s Turkey 
Drive. Rod Wieber of 2nd Har-
vest was very pleased with the 
way the Model T Club can get 
things done. So again a very 
large thank you along 2nd Har-
vest to all the T member that 
came out to support this cause.  

Nice Job - T-Club!!!!!!! 



 

 

Club Member Win The Montana - 500 ! (cont. from pg. 1) 

The race was on  June 18th 
to 20th,  2007. Day one: Havre 
to Fort Belknap to Malta to 
Saco to Malta to Fort 
Belknap to Havre - Day two: 
Havre to Fort Benton to 
Chester to Havre - Day 
three: Havre to Chester to 
Havre - Total distance: 500 
miles  The results are on the 
right. Mark Hutchinson is 
the winner with an average 
of 53.54 for the 3-days. The 
rest of the club members fol-
low as: Mike Robison was 4-
th, Tom Carnegie was 6-th, 
Rick Carnegie was 7-th, 
Jillian Caples was 9-th with 
Nan Robison (The Pres). 
“Mark Hutchinson Winner” 

Before & After The Race @ The Auto Ranch On Tuesday Nights: 
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Place Car. No Name Home-
town Total Aver-

age Day 1 Day 2 Day 3 

1 3 
Mark 
Hut-
chinson 

Spo-
kane, 
WA 

9:20:19 53.54 4:02:59 3:18:37 1:58:43 

2 11 Garrett 
Green 

Or-
ange, 9:30:43 52.57 4:12:51 3:19:15 1:58:37 

3 9 Gary 
Ebbert 

Port 
Or-
chard, 

9:33:32 52.31 4:14:33 3:21:36 1:57:23 

4 7 Mike 
Robi-

Spo-
kane, 9:36:04 52.08 4:16:41 3:23:44 1:55:39 

5 10 Doug 
Langel 

Rud-
yard, 9:43:21 51.43 4:18:30 3:25:56 1:58:55 

6 8 Tom 
Carne-

Spo-
kane, 9:44:54 51.29 4:17:54 3:26:14 2:00:46 

7 4 Rick 
Carne-

Spo-
kane, 9:50:05 50.84 4:20:00 3:30:30 1:59:35 

8 2 Janet 
Cerovs

Helena, 
MT 9:52:16 50.65 4:20:46 3:31:03 2:00:27 

9 6 Jillian 
Caples 

Spo-
kane, 9:56:23 50.30 4:23:02 3:32:26 2:00:55 

10 12 Nan 
Robi-

Spo-
kane, 

10:03:3
3 49.71 4:25:45 3:35:26 2:02:22 

11 1 Chester 
Mar-

Kent, 
WA 

10:47:0
6 46.36 4:49:32 3:47:26 2:10:08 

12 5 Dan 
Diaz De 

Or-
ange, 

10:58:3
9 45.55 4:18:39 4:40:19 1:59:41 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FOR THE NATIONAL CLUB: 

Name  _________________________________________________________ 

Address  _______________________________________________________ 

City   ______________________ State ____________ Zip _______________ 

Phone Number:  __________________________________ 

ANNUAL DUES:   

US:  $29.00    Visa, Mastercard, and Discover cards accepted 

Send  to:         The Model T Ford Club of America 

                         POB  126, Centerville, IN  47330 

                          

Your continued support of the National club is a big part of our 
clubs success as well as the key to cheap insurance.  Please take the 
time to join or renew your membership. 

Our For Sale area is probably one of 
the most underused resources club 
members have.  If you have part, cars 
(T or not) or just need to get informa-
tion out to a lot of people at no cost, 
contact us.  We will run adds on a 
space available basis.  If you have 
questions contact either Alan or Suzie 
Stacey for info 
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FOR SALE  
1947  
Farmall  
Cub Trac-
tor. Ama-

teur restoration but nice. Hydraulic system 
with blade. P.T. $2950.oo Would consider a 
trade up with cash for nice Model T Speed-
ster. (208) 772-0187 - Bill Rigdon or e-mail 
WRIGDON@roadrunner.com 

 
FOR SALE:   1925 
Model T Speedster - 
Haines body; Rajo 
head with two S.U. 
carbs and Borg-
Warner overdrive, 
Nash 1940's rear-end 
and rear hydraulic  

brakes.  Fenders and wire wheels all the way around;  
Titled with '25 Washington plates.  $10,000. -  Don 
Wood - Walla Walla, WA   phone: 509-529-0564  

For Sale: Vintage ladies coats, 
dresses, hats: vintage men's suits, 
hats, dusters, 1 Model T RV (a pull-
behind a Model T trailer). Gulbran-
son piano. Call Cheri Storey at 926-
4260 

For Sale : Model –T Top 
Bows for sale, various 
years. Call Harvey 
Dunham at (509) 993-2417 

Susie Tritt goes for a ride in Coeur d’Alene in 1910 Speedster  



 

 

I.E.M.T.F.C.A. 

Alan & Suzie Stacey 
3555 N. Freya St. 

Spokane, WA 99217 

August- 2007 

Montana 500 Race Were All Winners 


